UCUI

Minutes, September 11, 2013
Present: Scott Crabill, Irene Fox, Claudia Grobbel, Cindy Hermsen, Jeff Insko, Amanda Hess, David Kidger, Adam McChesney, Carolyn O’Mahony, Stafford Rorke, Steve Shablin, Kana Taku
Guest: Tricia Westergaard

Meeting commenced at 1:01 PM

1. New members were welcomed to the committee and introductions were made

2. S. Crabill was designated as the minutes taker for the meeting

3. The charge of the committee was reviewed to refresh the committee and to introduce new members to the work of the committee.  

4. Minutes from April 1, 2013 were reviewed as submitted by Steve Wright.  There were not any suggested changes and the committee voted to accept the minutes from April 1, 2013.

5. S. Crabill identified items addressed during the 2012-2013 academic year by UCUI which have yet to be resolved.  The following items were reviewed briefly:

Mid Semester Evaluation/Early Alert Policy – Discussions about changing the timing of Mid-Semester Evaluations has been discussed by the Early Alert committee and Undergraduate Education.
Credit Hour Definition – NCA – HLC will be auditing OU’s definition during the next decennial review.  The committee will be developing a definition in coordination with the Graduate Council.
Zero Credit hour courses – Increase in number of “0” credit classes has been emerging, this will be a matter that the committee will need to discuss during the academic year.
Student Activity Transcript – This may be a method for addressing the increase of “0” credit courses.
Program reviews of Music, Theater and Dance – UCUI is still awaiting the report from the external accreditor to complete their review of the program.  S. Crabill will send e-mail to Jackie Wiggins to get an idea of when this can be expected.

6. Program Modifications –
•
CAS New Broadcasting Minor - Approved

•
CAS New Multimedia Minor - Approved

•
CAS New Child Welfare Minor – Approved
7. T. Westergaard was invited to the committee to address inconsistencies between the university’s transfer credit policy and our practices. Discussion ensued regarding the problematic nature of OU’s interpretation of the 4.0 scale as it pertained in comparison to a traditional letter grading system.  This complication has resulted in some inconsistency on how different colleges and universities credits are recognized by the university.  The committee supported implementing a practice that was consistent the current policy of accepting transfer credits that were a minimum of 2.0 or equivalent.  

8. S. Crabill provided an update of the program reviews expected to be submitted to the committee this coming year.  There are 10 programs that were notified that there self-study is past due and a second letter will be sent to these programs inquiring the status of submission.  The History department has submitted their self-study and the department of Communication and Journalism is expected to submit their self-study during the fall semester.  

S. Crabill informed the committee of recent discussions regarding Mid Semester Evaluations and the Early Alert Program.  There is interest from the Academic Standing and Honors committee and the Student Academic Support committee to change the deadline for Mid Semester Evaluations to an early time in the semester.  
9. There were no items for good and welfare.  

Meeting Adjourned at 2:25 PM

Respectfully submitted by Scott Crabill
